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Littletons Division, Worcestershire County Council
Worcestershire has one of the fastest growing economies in the UK, and the District Council and the County Council has put the economy as one of their key priorities in their new corporate plans. A good example of how the councils can attract new businesses into the area is Boardman Bikes who have just announced its plans to develop its World Class Centre at The Valley in Evesham. This has been accompanied with a planning application, which has been submitted by Eagle One – the owners of The Valley. The new centre will give cyclists access to cutting edge facilities including a cycling specific wind tunnel, performance testing lab, event space and a Boardman concept retail store. Boardman Bikes will also be relocating its headquarters to the site. In its press release Chris Boardman MBE, Chairman of Boardman Bikes, is quoted as saying: “Creating a Performance Centre that's truly accessible to everyone has been a dream of mine since the early 90s. When I was racing I was able to see the effect of every choice I made. Now that opportunity will be available to all, be they a sportive rider or Tour de France contender.” The Valley was selected as the site for the new centre due to its central location, transport links, proximity to local facilities and safe cycling network. This is clearly great news and will help us build on the huge success of GB cycling at the Rio Olympics by helping to boost local cycling participation and activity.

Offenham Rd/Elm Road roundabout -  The final technical drawings have been approved by the WCC and the Contractor has appointed a contractor and is ready to start work. However, I understand the contractor are in negotiations with the WCC over road closures and traffic management.

Other Highway issues:-

1. Double yellow lines proposed at the junction of The Poplars and the High Street –out to public consultation. And the bus stop to be re-marked on the road surface. 

2. Potholes on red Tarmac at entrance to Bretforton from Badsey – this has been repaired.
3. Highways have announced that there will be approx. 12 days of traffic controls on along Bretforton Rd B4035 from the Round of Gras eastwards towards Bretforton starting late September as part of repairs to pavements
4. REMINDER to apply weed killer by the lengthsman to pavements & kerbs to stop grass and weeds growing at edge of roads and damaging the pavements.
Sidor Meats in Blackminster
I received a complaint from a resident about the smoke from this polish sausage manufacturer drifting across his garden. I have reported it as a nuisance to the WRS. The factory have now put in retrospective planning and I have flagged this to Keith.

O&S review on Planning Enforcement
A 77 page review on Planning Enforcement will be published this month listing 12 recommendations to give the residents of Wychavon a better service. More information in the next report
Divisional Funds. 
· Badsey Rainbows Girl Guiding – grant requested for some sports equipment, books and some promotional material ;- more information requested from them.
Please remind all community organisations in your village that I have a Divisional Fund which can give small grants (normally up to £500) to help with purchasing new equipment or services that will help their organisation flourish.
Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277
